## Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,

This spring/beginning of summer has been crazy, and the time is flying by. But, God has done some great things and we are thankful to have a part. About two years ago, we lost a Pilipino couple from our church because his job was finished here and they went home. They were faithful and always a blessing. One day while driving past their old house, we began to ask God to send us another faithful Pilipino couple. Two weeks later, Lyte and Joy showed up at our church. The College of Micronesia had just hired Lyte!

They have been a great blessing to our ministry, and the more we get to know them, the closer we become. He is our song leader and preaches once a month for our church. Lyte asked me to come with them to the Philippines when they went home, and God provided a way for Megan and me to go. We helped on a medical mission's trip where 240+ were treated. There were 22 professions of faith. I was able to preach in four churches and also hold a three-day revival. Many decisions were made and one accepted Christ! Praise the Lord for His blessing, and the wonderful churches and people God allowed us to meet.

After we returned to Kosrae, we had two weeks to finish preparing for youth camp. We had a group of 23 people come from Majuro. They came from my dad's church and from the Baptist church in Rita. When we challenged the youth from Majuro to come at the beginning of the year, we had in mind next year. However, they were excited and raised all the monies need to come. By the time we went to camp, we had a total of 49 people and five churches represented for this three-day youth camp.

We are so excited to see growth in our young people from Tafunsak. A week before camp, we gave out Bible verses to memorize. Two of our young ladies from Tafunsak took the challenge to heart. They are sisters and both wanted to win. They memorized a total of 45 verses and blew away all the other competition. On the last morning, the younger sister completed one more verse than her sister to win the top prize at camp. They both want to learn more of the Bible and have also excelled at Bible drills.

God gave me the opportunity to really open up to a young man who has been attending our church for a while. I appreciate when he is in church. When he understands the message, he likes to nod his head. At least he is not asleep, though sometimes it feels like the rest may be. The question in one of the

messages at camp was, "Are you a believer?" After the service, I found Travis and asked him the question personally. He asked if I would explain it more. His mother died about a year ago, and his father has joined the Muslims because they hand out money! Travis told me he understands salvation but requested prayer. Would you pray with me for the salvation of Travis? Thank you for your faithful prayers and support!

Until He Comes, Daniel, Megan, Emily, & Lauren Fetter

P.O. Box 697 Kosrae, FM 96944 danielfetter5@hotmail.com

> Sent by: First Baptist Church 327 N. Main St. Evart, MI 49631 (231) 734-6172

P.O. Box 697 Daniel, Megan, Emily & Lauren

Missionaries to Micrones

Serving with WWNTBM P.O. Box 725, Kings Mountain, NC 28086, www.wwntbm.com